
	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	ETHICS COMMITTEE



	4 NOVEMBER 2010

	(2.00 pm – 3.10 pm)


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Professor Massara, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Research and Enterprise)

	
	

	Present
	Mr Bokhari, Professor Clibbens, Dr Elston, Dr Jackson, Ms Manning-Press, Dr Michalowski, Professor Orbell, Dr Pevalin, Mr Reily, Ms Saunders, Ms Stevens, Mrs Stock, Professor Underwood, 

	
	

	Apologies
	Dr Cox, Professor Martin, Professor Pudney 

	
	


	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The following items were starred for discussion in addition to those indicated on the agenda:
	36/10

	
	· 5: Matters Arising from the Minutes
· 6: Membership and Terms of Reference
	

	
	
	

	
	The unstarred items of the agenda were then deemed to have been received or noted and approved by Ethics Committee as appropriate.
	37/10

	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	Approved
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 22 June 2010 were signed as a correct record.
	38/10

	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Committee expressed their serious concern that the audit of the ethical approval process had not yet been undertaken because the sample of applications for ethical approval which were to be audited had not yet been circulated to the auditors by the Research Governance and Planning Manager.  
	39/10

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that in order to expedite the process, applications and audit forms should be sent in batches to the auditors rather than waiting until all were ready for dispatch.  The first batch should be sent as a matter of urgency.
	40/10

	
	

	MEMBERSHIP AND TERMS OF REFERENCE
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Members of the Committee introduced themselves.
	41/10

	
	


	APPLICATION FOR ETHICAL APPROVAL FROM PROFESSOR NICK BUCK, INSTITUTE FOR SOCIAL AND ECONOMIC RESEARCH:  UNDERSTANDING SOCIETY – THE UK HOUSEHOLD LONGITUDINAL STUDY:  WAVE 3 TO WAVE 5 (EC/10/14)
	

	
	

	Resolved
	The applicant should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised.

1. The Committee wished to receive confirmation that the applicant had checked to see whether the issue of impersonation of interviewers had been an issue encountered previously and the outcome of his investigation.

2. NatCen’s logo should appear on the letters.

3. The letters should be amended to make it clear that receipt of the voucher would not be linked to being interviewed.

4. The Committee wished to receive a copy of the lone working protocols which would apply to the interviewers.

5. The Committee wished to receive confirmation that ISER staff who have access to both the identities of and the data collected from children of 10-15 about social networking and their hobbies would have enhanced CRB checks.

Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action.
	42/10

	
	
	

	MEMBERSHIP OF FACULTY ETHICS COMMITTEES (EC/10/15)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper outlining a proposal to change the membership of Faculty Ethics Committees.
	43/10

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that membership of Faculty Ethics Committees should not be limited to departmental Research Directors but that another member of academic staff from within a department may be nominated to undertake the role of Ethics Officer.
	44/10

	
	
	

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	

	Noted
	Tuesday 7 December 2010 at 2.00 pm in Room 5S.4.11.
	45/10

	
	
	


Sarah Manning-Press
Research Governance and Planning Manager
16 December 2010
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